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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Tuesday 3rd February 2015

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting
Parents:    
  Margaret Davidson, Pamela Burney, Anna Bokedal, Sheila Wallace, Tania 



  Davidson, Colm O’Riordan, Raif Yuecel, Gabriella Baio, Neill Renton, 

                    John Anderson and Babu John. 

Teachers:  
 Graham Legge (Rector)

    

Councillors:
  
    

Apologies:   
  Alex Nicoll, Julian Maunder, Ray Riddoch, Bill Cormie, Martin Greig, Jenny    

                    Laing, Sarah Blizzard and Alison Campbell.

Welcome
Margaret welcomed everyone to the meeting and moved on to the first item on the agenda.

Approval of minutes of previous meeting

On the understanding that Neill Renton’s attendance is added to the minutes, they were approved by Neill Renton and seconded by Colm O’Riordan.
Outstanding Actions
· Margaret was to raise the PCs concern about staffing shortages with Aberdeen City Council.  However, following the Aberdeen City Parent Forum meeting at which Charlie Penman, Head of Service for Education, spoke at length about teaching shortages across the city and all the steps being taken to address this, it was agreed that Margaret would not take this forward.

· Julian put Lesley Shearer from the school office in contact with the website designer as agreed.  Further discussions are required before the PC can decide whether to progress this.  Action:  Item to be carried forward to the next meeting.

· AGM Minutes – can we approve them sooner or only at the next AGM?  Action: Margaret to check the PC constitution to see if it contains a requirement for the AGM minutes to be approved at the next AGM.  It was agreed by all that the Draft AGM minutes could go up onto the website.
Rector’s Report
· On 18th, 19th and 20th November 2014 the school show ‘Rent’ was performed to a very high standard and was well attended. 

· New permanent staff arrived in December 2014 and January 2015.  Mrs Thom, Principal Teacher Pupil Support; Mr Foster, Craft, Design and Technology; and Mr Cregg, Mathematics. 

· Vacancies exist in Business Studies, Home Economics (HE) and ICT (part-time).  These posts have been advertised twice but the school were unable to appoint.
· On 16th February 2014 four new teachers take up post: Mrs Matheson, Modern Studies becomes permanent; Miss Bruce, History; Miss Johnston, Music (full-time); Mrs Weaver, PE (maternity leave cover).  Also Mrs Donohoe will start a PT Project, ICT to support learning (fixed-term contract to include 360 Safe, internet safety, etc).
· Currently the school is advertising for the following posts: Teacher of Mathematics (permanent post) and Principal Teacher of English and Literacy (Miss Struthers is leaving).

· In the next few weeks interviews will be held for teachers of Business Studies and PE.  Mr Legge is hopeful for the latter but not for the former.  It could mean a reduction in timetabling for both Business Studies and HE due to teacher shortages.

· Miss Innes, Mr Hunter and Mr Legge are retiring at the end of this school session in July 2015.  Mr Hunter is a Technical teacher so this will leave only 2 Technical teachers in the school.
· There is a shortage of supply teachers.  A discussion regarding the staff shortages took place and a query was raised regarding whether any incentives were possible to ease staff shortages.  Staff members who are free during the day get assigned to a class for no extra pay.  Revision classes are held (at lunch-times or after school) for some National 4/5 subjects for one hour and teachers do get extra pay for those classes.  Mr Legge advised that prospective teachers have to be registered with the General Teaching Council for Scotland. This means that teachers who may have relevant skills cannot apply for teaching posts at AGS if they are not registered. Experienced teachers from other countries have to start at the bottom of the pay scale as probationers for the first year.  There is a Scotland-wide shortage of HE and Technical subjects teachers.  The school relies on a small number of retired staff helping out; however the new curriculum came in after they retired. 

· The following Parents’ Evenings and Information Evenings were held recently:

· 2 December 2014 – Advanced Higher/Higher Parents’ Meeting
· 10 December 2014 – S2 Parents’ Meeting
· 20 January 2015 – Primary 7 Parents’ Information Evening

· 22 January 2015 – S3 Parents’ Information Evening

· 29 January 2015 – S4 Parents’ Information Evening

· 2 February 2015 – S3 Parents’ Evening

· The S5/S6 Christmas Ceilidh was held on 11th December 2014.
· The St Machar Cathedral AGS Christmas Service was held on the evening of 15th December 2014 with a very high standard of musical performance and readings.  As usual it was very well attended.

· S1/S2 and S3/S4 Christmas Services were taken by the School Chaplains in Queen’s Cross Church on 19th December 2014.

· Curriculum Choice Sheets for 2015-16 have been finalised.  700 pupils will be making choices this time.  All the Higher and Advanced Higher courses offered will be the new courses.  It was suggested by one of the parents present at the meeting that it should be highlighted on the choice sheet as well as in the course booklet that essay-writing skills are required for Psychology (e.g. English, History).  Action: Mr Legge to ask Guidance Teachers to pass this information on to pupils. 
· The last day of term, Christmas 2014, was ‘Wear Something Christmassy’.  A total of £600 was raised for Ebola victims, via Disasters Emergency Committee (DEC). 
· Estimate examinations: the Nationals were held from 8th-16th January 2015 and the Higher/Advanced Higher from 5th-20th February 2015.

· F1 Challenge: the AGS team won the Scottish Championship and go through to the UK finals to be held in March 2015 in Birmingham.  If they win they will go through to the World finals in Singapore  
Treasurer’s Report  

· The opening balance at the start of December was £2030.89.  We paid £30.92 for photocopying and £100 for the PC advert leaving a balance of £2883.97.
· We have now received this year’s budget of £984.00 from Aberdeen City Council.

· The current balance is£2883.97 with a bill for £4.98 for the PTA to be paid. We are awaiting bills for additional PTA costs and the PC and S1 letters.
· The PC accounts need to be audited before the April meeting – the PC agreed this would be done by Lynne Carnegie who has previous experience of auditing PC accounts and will audit them free of charge.
Participation in Senior Management Recruitment
· Mr Legge’s retirement.  The Parent Council on behalf of the whole parent body expressed their grateful thanks to Mr Legge for his first class running of the school.  Pupils have expressed their regret at Mr Legge’s retirement.  
· Miss Innes’ retirement.  The Parent Council on behalf of the whole parent body expressed their grateful thanks to Miss Innes for all her hard work and dedication to the school.

· Head Teacher job has now been advertised.  The advertisement appeared yesterday and will be open for 3 weeks. It will appear in, amongst other places, the Times Educational Supplement (TES) and the website https://www.myjobscotland.gov.uk/.  The interviews will probably be in March 2015.
· The pupils are being asked their views and what is important to them so that these can be incorporated into the interview questions.
· Probable composition of the interview panel for Head Teacher: Head of Service, Quality Improvement Officer (QIO), 3 parents, 1 Councillor, and 1 Head Teacher from another school.  Action: Margaret to verify this as Mr Legge thinks the panel composition may have changed since they last sat on panels. 

· A number of PC parent members have trained or are about to receive training in order to be eligible to put themselves forward to be a member of the interview panel.

· Ideally there will be time for a handover from Mr Legge to the new appointee.

· As soon as the dates are available for the interview panel, Margaret will email the PC to let the rest of the members know.  Action: Margaret to email with dates. 
· The parent representatives will have to attend on 2 dates.  There will be a leeting meeting to discuss the applications and select the interviewees, followed by a day set aside for the interviews and selection of the preferred candidate. 
· All present agreed that Margaret should definitely be one of the parent members of the interview panel.  Action: Margaret has agreed to sound out other parents to see who else would like to be on the panel and has agreed to organise other parent representatives.  All parents present at the meeting agreed with this action.
· Depute Head post.  As the Head Teacher needs to work closely with the Depute Head it is usual for the Head Teacher to be involved with the interviews for and to help appoint their Depute.  Therefore the Depute Head post won’t be advertised until the Head Teacher has been appointed.  It is possible that there will be an Acting Depute Head until the new Head Teacher gets to know the school and is ready to advertise the post.  An interview panel would need to be formed whether appointing a temporary or permanent Depute Head. 
Feedback from APCF meeting on 27th January 2015

· In response to an article on the spend per child in primary schools, Charlie Penman, Head of Schools assured everyone that they spend the same amount on each child although there are additional allocations for deprivation in some cases.  The figures quoted are based on how much each school costs to run and includes items such as rents and mortgages. 

· The NPFS has received funding for the next three years.  APCF members were asked to consider taking over the Aberdeen Rep role as Tony Rafferty will stand down shortly.

· Anyone interested in participating in exclusions and appeals panels should contact Alison Swanson.  There is training available.
· Aberdeen City Council is introducing a “Virtual Head Teacher” in an attempt to improve outcomes for cared for children.  At present attainment for this group in Aberdeen is below the national average.  These children are more likely to underperform than their peers from stable backgrounds.  The Virtual Head Teacher will monitor attainment for looked after children and work with schools to ensure each child gets the support they need and has a customised action plan in place. It is hoped this will improve their life chances and close the attainment gap.

· Helen Shanks, Head of Inclusion will be moving forward with the recommendations of the inclusion review which is likely to take 4-7 years.  She will be invited to the next meeting to discuss inclusion.  The council will look into sharing a power point presentation on the inclusion review with PCs.

· As part of the organisation review within Education and Children’s Services, Derek Samson will take over responsibility for liaising with the APCF from the end of March.  
· Next meeting 9th March 2015
AOCB

· A PC member mentioned that she felt the choice of only 6 subjects in the new curriculum is too restrictive.  Mr Legge advised that almost all councils have adopted the 6 subject model.  The PC member also raised the issue of pupils covering a subject from S1 to S3 inclusive and gaining no formal qualification at the end of it.  The profile that pupils receive at the end of S3 has no official qualification status. Under CfE – the Scottish Government do not want certification in S3 which means that even if a pupil completes all the requirements for National 4 in S3, including the Added Value Unit, they cannot be awarded a National 4 qualification.  When asked if anything could be done about this, Mr Legge advised that it was possible that the Scottish Government might rethink this and allow some certification in S3.  If this happened, ASG would welcome it.  All PC members present agreed that there is strong support for raising the possibility of certification for certain subjects for certain pupils at the end of S3.  An example given: the ability to achieve a National 4 in a modern language at the end of S3 as many drop languages at this point and language skills are becoming more and more desirable. 
Next Meeting

The final 2 PC meetings of the year will be on 27th April 2015 and 8th June 2015.
The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
[image: image1.jpg]